
 

      MEDIA ALERT 

 
MEC MAILE TO HANDOVER A HOUSE TO SURVIVORS   

11 May 2022  

 
Late last year, 10 November 2022, a house in Pretoria West was engulfed in a blaze 
of fire that left five family members of the same household dead. With the assistance 
of a private company, a house has been generously built for the family.  
 
MEC for Human Settlements, Urban Planning and CoGTA Lebogang Maile visited 
the affected family after the blaze to offer Government’s condolences and to 
understand the underlying causes of the blaze. A commitment was then made by 
MEC Maile and the Gauteng Provincial Government to help the family with burials 
and a new shelter.  
 
MEC Maile will tomorrow, Thursday 12 May 2022, handover a newly-built house to 
the family. The handover will commence at 10 am, Soshanguve, North of Pretoria, 
City of Tshwane.  
 
The details are as follows:  
 
DATE: Thursday, May 12, 2022 
TIME: 10h00am  
VENUE: 8636 Soshanguve East Ext 14 
 
Members of the media are hereby invited to attend and report. For RSVP contact 
Sithembiso Mkhize: +27 (79) 494-8094 / email: sithembiso.mkhize@gauteng.gov.za  
 
Contact:  
 
Castro Ngobese  
Spokesperson: MEC for Human Settlements, Urban Planning and CoGTA  
Mobile: 0609977790 
 
For further information, photos and or videos of the Department, please visit: 

• Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/GDHumanSettlement 

• Twitter - https://twitter.com/GP_DHS 

• Instagram - https://www.instagram.com/gp_humansettlements/?hl=en 

• YouTube- https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCrC0wrYtSSQj3hF3jgGqbCg/videos?view_as=subscriber 
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